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The kind words above are part of a series of messages of encouragement and hope prepared by 9E students for 
the Year 12 students at St Joseph’s College Echuca as their community battled flood waters while simultaneously 
starting VCAA examinations.  Congratulations to the students in 9E as well as their teacher, Andrea Knight, on 
this wonderful initiative. 
 
Learn Care Flourish at Sacred Heart College 
 
Perhaps because of the lack of major school events in recent years, it has been extraordinary to see the large 
number of significant celebrations and activities that Sacred Heart College has hosted over the last two weeks.  
There are too many for me to list but the highlights have included: 
 
• The final day celebrations for the Year 12 class of 2022 which 

culminated in a beautiful and moving Graduation Mass at Our 
Lady of the Rosary Church in Kyneton.  Congratulations to all 
students, parents and staff involved.  And good luck to all 
students who commenced their VCAA final examinations on 
Wednesday. 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 28 October 2022 

 Prayer/Reflection to St Joseph’s College Echuca 

• We read an article in class about the flooding and I 
would like to say we are thinking about you guys and 
hope that the Year 12s who are struggling can have 
an easy path forward from here (Eve) 

• I sincerely hope you all succeed in your finals, and 
you all push through these harsh times (Tom). 

• We heard about the terrible floods and are sending 
all our love and best wishes. We wish we could fix 
this problem, but as we can't all we can give is our 
loving support and prayers. We wish you all the best 
and hope you can find the light at the end of this 
dark, dismal tunnel. Best of luck (Hilde). 

• I hope you are staying safe and can keep your animals and livestock safe during this challenging time. I 
hope you will be able to complete the exams that you have worked hard for and achieve everything you hope 
for (Katie). 

 
• As dire as it seems, time will pass and second chances are possible and you will all succeed at what you 

want to succeed at. We wish you the best of luck through your exams and these tough times, and are praying 
for you (Rory & Cooper). 

http://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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• The first ‘in-person’ Junior School Showcase was held last 
Thursday evening with hundreds of people viewing the 
exhibits in Quambi, Dwyer, Buckley and the Arthurson 
Atrium.  The quality and breadth of work on display was 
amazing and a wonderful testament to the efforts of the 
students, their teachers and the support of parents at 
home. 

 
• Yesterday, most of the 2023 Senior Student Cabinet was 

announced.  I would like to congratulate the current Year 
10 and 11 students who applied for one of the positions; 
the variety and quality of applicants was particularly 
notable.  Special congratulations to the 2023 Sacred Heart 
College Captains, Baylee Eve and Alexander Lonergan. 
 

• This week saw a special celebration held to launch the 
senior students’ Art Exhibition at the Old Auction House in 
Kyneton.  Congratulations to every student on completing 
the enormous amount of work necessary to achieve their 
final result. 
 

• Congratulations also to the 100+ students who performed 
at several venues across the College on Tuesday night as 
part of this semester’s Instrumental Music Evening.  Each 
of the venues was close to capacity reflecting family’s 
appreciation for the work undertaken by students across 
the course of this year.  Special thanks to the outstanding 
group of instrumental music teachers led by Terry Carrick, 
who support and guide these budding artists. 

 

Melbourne and Kyneton Cup Long Weekend 
 

A reminder to all in the Sacred Heart College community that 
the school will be closed from Monday 31 October to 
Wednesday 2 November due to the Melbourne and Kyneton 
Cup public holidays. 
 
Yours in Mercy, 
 
 
 
Dr Darren Egberts 
Principal 
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CALENDAR DATES 

Mon 7/11 - Concert (rehearsal) - all day 
    Music Leaders Concert 7:00pm - 9:30pm 
     
Wed 9/11 - Years 10 & 11 Exams  
    (finish 17/11 with catch ups on 16/11) 
    GVBR Training 3:30pm - 6:00pm 
    Maths Tutorials 3:30pm-5:00pm 
    Parent Engagement Evening,  
    Maria O’Shannessy 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
 
Thurs 10/11 Period 5 3:35pm - 5:00pm 
 
Fri 11/11   Remembrance Day 
   Final Day for families to accept offers  
   for Year 7, 2024 
 
Sat 12/11  GVBR Training 8:00am - 1:00pm 

Mon 31/10 - STUDENT FREE DAY 
     VCE written exams (finish 16 Nov) 
     VCE Art Exhibition (finishes 7/11) 
 
Tues 1/11 - MELBOURNE CUP DAY  
     (PUBLIC HOLIDAY) 
 
Wed 2/11 -  KYNETON CUP DAY  
     (PUBLIC HOLIDAY) 
 
Thurs 3/11 - Year 7 Swimming Program in PE   
     classes 17/10 to 26/11 
    - Year 8 Taekwondo Program in PE  
     classes 17/10 to 5/11 
     Year 9 Tennis Program in PE   
     classes 24/10 to 11/11 
     GVBR Training 3:30pm - 6:00pm 
     Jarlmadangah Group 3:40pm - 4:30pm 
 
Fri 4/11   Year 1 Sport & Recreation  
     First Aid Course 9:00am - 3:00pm 
     Music Scholarship Auditions (TBC) 
     Year 10 PE Ozzfit Kyneton 

Bereavements  -  Your prayers are asked for the following families who are mourning the passing of a 
loved one recently.  The Barlow family on the passing of Jenny Brown, great aunt of John 11D.   
The Bourke family on he passing of Cesira Matricardi, grandmother of Jessica 11E.  The Large family on 
the passing of Elaine Hilder, great grandmother of Callum 9E and Charli 11F.  The MacDonald family on 
the passing of Noel Maine, grandfather of Audrey 7B and Lucy 9D.  The Hooppell family on the passing 
of Harold Groch, grandfather of Zara 8C and Sian 9B and the Iaria family on the passing of Carmel Fotia, 
aunt of Antonio 7A.  

                   Our thoughts are with you all at this sad time. 

Early VCE English and VCE Literature Booklists 
 
Campion code for Sacred Heart College is: 7X2X 
 
If your child is studying VCE English Units 3 and 4 in 2023 they require a text for Step Up in November.  
The (Extra) Early Orders Booklist is called Early English VCE Units 3 & 4, on Campion.  This text will be used 
during Step Up so it needs to be ordered by 3 November for timely delivery to the College, hence identifying it 
as "Early" for our purposes. 
 
The booklist is uploaded to “Documentation for Families” accessible via PAM and on SIMON Daily Messages. 
 
The Early English Booklist is also uploaded to these locations with books to be ordered for reading over the holi-
days for VCE English and VCE Literature.  The closing date is 29 November.  Note that Years 7 - 10 do not  
require novels to be ordered early. 
 
All other booklists are in process and will be published as soon as possible. 
 

BOOKLISTS  -  EARLY VCE ENGLISH BOOKLISTS  -  Bronwyn Burke 
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Since midway through Term Three, and for the first three weeks of Term Four, Sacred Heart has been carrying out 
the Student Leadership appointment process for the Senior Cabinet. The Cabinet consists of two College Captains 
who oversee nine Cabinets, all representative of the various areas of College life. It is now with great pleasure 
that I announce to the College Community our 2023 College Cabinet.  
 

• College Captains       Baylee Eve and Alexander Lonergan 

• Academic Captain     Cai Rowland 
• Student Wellbeing Captains   Hannah Dwyer and Imogen Sparrow 

• Sustainability Captains    Olivia Leatham and Nate Ryan 

• Applied Learning Captain    John Barlow 

• Culture Captains       Poppy Mills and Jessica Bourke 

• The Arts Captains     Grace Stewart and Jemima Cudmore 
• Sport Captains      Harrison Sheahan and Cara Beattie 
 
The positions of Faith and Mercy@work Captains will be re-advertised once Year 10 return from SWL. 
 
We congratulate all successful applicants and commend everyone who applied as all performed well. The  
calibre of all applicants this year was exceptionally high, which, following some difficult years, provides a very 
hopeful and exciting 2023. 
 
The Junior College Cabinet selection process is now underway and will be announced in the coming weeks. We 
wish all applicants the best of success. 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL -  STUDENT WELLBEING -  Julie Mortimer 

Sacred Heart College is committed to promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.  
Further information about Child Safety at SHCK can be found on the College website. 

https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/child-safe/  

 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS  -  Paul Matthews, Head of Senior School 

The week before Melbourne Cup marks the start of the VCAA examinations for Unit 3-4 subjects for our Year 12, 
and Year 11 students who have accelerated in a VCE subject. We wish them all the very best and hope all of 
their hard work throughout the year is reflected in their Study Scores and ATAR. 

Year 10 and 11 students (Unit 2 VCE subjects) are only a few weeks away from their Semester Two  
examinations, starting 9 November. These examinations provide students with opportunities to develop and  
refine their revision skills as they progress through the Senior School. It is important for all students who are  
preparing for the examinations use their time effectively and develop a study timetable. This strategy will  
maximise the time available to them in the lead up to the examinations, especially over the five day Melbourne 
Cup break. Other useful revision strategies include the use of past examination questions, as explained in the 
article, Past exam papers: a useful study tool. There are a few other revision strategies in the article,  
Revise, revise, revise.  

The remainder of Term 4 is a very busy time for our Senior students. There are a number of key dates and 
events taking place, such as the examinations and the Step-Up program for 2023. All Year 10 and 11 students 
have been provided with a year level specific End of Year Arrangements booklet to support them over the  
coming weeks. 

https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/child-safe/
https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/past-exam-papers-a-useful-study-tool
https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/articles/revise-revise-revise
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JARLMADANGAH IMMERSION 2022 

The 2022 Jarlmadangah trip was an amazing experience, filled with 
extraordinary people, knowledge and places. Our group of eight 
students and two staff entered this environment with respect and 
consideration.  The many challenges and triumphs we encountered each 
day helped us to bond as a group, as we learned and grew from our 
shared experiences. 

 

The immersion started with a few days in Broome to acclimatise to the 
harsh heat and dry conditions of Western Australia.  We visited the 
Sisters of Saint John of God, where we heard from Sister Pat, who 
explained the history behind the work of the Beagle Bay Mission at the 
time of the Stolen Generation.  The Principal of the Nyikina Mangala 
Community School, Wikitoria, 
and teacher Megan, collected us 
in their 4 wheel drive to take us 
on the dirt road out to 
Jarlmadangah, where we were 
greeted by the sight of red, 
rocky ranges. 

The community was positive and 
welcoming, from initially 
meeting Miss Wiki and Miss 
Megan, to entering the close-
knit community and meeting its 
members.  Mum Annie, an elder 
within the community, 
Welcomed us to Country through a 
Smoking Ceremony, supported by her 
two sisters.  She spoke to us with such 
emotion about her story, the story of her 
country and her family.  We listened 
intently as she took us to see native 
plants, and shared her knowledge of 
their properties and uses as medicines 
and bush tucker. 

 

Later that day we ventured into our first 
day of teaching and life at the school.  
The children within the community continually surprised us with their knowledge of culture and land, as well as wisdom 
given to them by their elders and parents. Every single person had something wonderful to share – talents and passions, 
knowledge, a hot meal, a hug and friendship. 

 

We stayed in the community for five days, spending each morning and afternoon surrounded by the children of 
Jarlmadangah, teaching them through the classes and activities we had planned.  We witnessed that these people live by 
three things: love, family and country.  We felt the full effects of these principles.  Miss Megan warned us before entering 
that country would get under our skin.  Initially we didn’t understand what she meant, but this country indeed made its 
way into our hearts.  The children and elders treated us with such care, as though we were family, opening up their home 
and country to us. 

 

We are so grateful to have been a part of this trip.  Jarlmadangah has changed our lives more than any of us could have 
ever expected or imagined.  It was an honour and a privilege to learn about a culture and group of people, many of whom 
our ancestors have caused much harm and hurt.  
 

Hannah Raynor, Hannah Fawcett and Jess Bourke 
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The Ethan McCulloch Courage and  
Resilience Award 

Matthew Schembri 

Genevieve Chalkley Mercy@Work Award - Year 12  Aleara Tranter 

Citizenship Award – Year 12 Buzz Wyatt-Pearce 

ADF Long Tan Award – Year 12 Daniel Nithsdale 

ADF Future Innovators Award – Year 12 Harrison Gatt 

Year 12 Awards  

YEAR 12 GRADUATION MASS  
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Year 8 Boys and Girls Basketball  -   
Natasha Hanegraaf 
 
On 19 October, the Year 8 Boys and Girls Basketball teams 

travelled to Coburg to compete in the Northern Region 

competition.  Coming into the tournament, both teams were 

undefeated.  Whilst the girls faced fierce competition in all three games, 

they played each game to the end and never gave up, going down 0-3.   

The boys team needed to step up another level on the day and they 

proceeded to do this, winning all three games convincingly. They will 

proceed to the State Championship on 14 November where they will face 

the best Year 8 school basketball teams in the State! 

Well done to all players and best of luck boys for the next stage.  

 

Applications are invited for the following position: 
  

SCHOOL OFFICER – LEARNING SUPPORT 
  

If you enjoy working with and relate well to young people and would like to assist students with  
additional learning needs to become independent learners, then we would like to receive your  
application. 

  
Sacred Heart College is hoping to employ two Learning Support Officers for the 2023 school year.  
The opportunity exists for full-time or part-time work. 
  
The Role Description, Selection Criteria and the Application Form are available on the College  
website or directly from Jan Bower, PA to Principal jbower@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Applicants must have or obtain a Working with Children Check & Police Check. 
Experience working with students on the Autism Spectrum would be an advantage. 
  
Applications are to be emailed to:  The Principal, Dr Darren Egberts  
principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au 

  
Sacred Heart College is committed to promoting the safety, wellbeing, and inclusion of all children. 
  
Applications Close:  4.00 pm Monday 7 November 2022 

https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/employment
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/employment
mailto:jbower@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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PAM (PARENT ACCESS MODULE)   -  Jalna Holmes   

 
Have you created your child’s PAM medical profile? 

 

At the beginning of 2023, we will be ceasing the use of Operoo and will be embracing more of the features 
PAM has to offer to reduce the systems families are required to use, and to streamline many of the current 
processes and communications between school and home.  
 
In preparation for the 2023 school year, we are asking all families to log into your PAM account, check your 
registered email is correct and set up a new PAM medical profile for your child/children by Wednesday 30  
November.  
 
You can access PAM by going to “MY SHC” on the College web page or by typing the following into the address 
bar of your internet browser http://pam.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au. Please use your personal family login de-
tails.   
 
If you have any queries, please email pam@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au. 
 

Instructions for creating your child’s Medical Profile: 

 

If you see a red warning box at the top of your screen please add your primary email address, if this warning screen does 
not appear please go to My settings via the menu  in the top right corner and check that you have the correct email regis-
tered. 

 

 

http://pam.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:pam@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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HEALTH CENTRE INFORMATION  -  Jalna Holmes   

To add a Medical Profile please click on the alert in the top right corner you will see the below pop up 
 

 

Please click on the pop up and proceed to complete the full Medical Profile form. If you have multiple students at the school, 
you will receive an alert for each child. 
NOTE:  New students in 2023 will show as inactive, these students will become active at the commencement of the 2023 

school year. Please complete your child’s Medical Profile as above. 
 

      Paracetamol Administration at SHC  
 

If students require paracetamol to be administered to get them 
through their school day, parents/carers need to have completed, 
signed and uploaded a Medical Authority Form to their child’s PAM 
medical profile under Paracetamol Consent.  Paracetamol can NOT 
be given without a completed Medical Authority Form.  Medical 
Authority Forms can be found at on PAM and on the College web-
site or via this link https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-
college/policies-and-forms  If you have any questions please don’t 
hesitate to contact Health Centre Coordinator, Jalna Holmes, at the 
College on 5421 1200 
 

MEDICATION AND CAMPS 
To ensure safe administration and storage of medications, any student requiring medication while 

on camp must hand their medication into their homeroom teacher the first morning of camp.  

All medication needs to be clearly labelled with the student’s name and in its original packaging.  

All medication needs to be accompanied by a completed Medical Authority Form.   A Medical  

Authority Form can be found on PAM and on the College website or via this link https://

www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/policies-and-forms.   If you have any questions, please don’t  

hesitate to contact Health Centre Coordinator, Jalna Holmes at the College on 5421 1200 

https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/policies-and-forms
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/policies-and-forms
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/policies-and-forms
https://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au/our-college/policies-and-forms
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JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWS  -  Jodie Wattie, Head of Junior School 

Junior School Showcase – a celebration of student achievement 

The Sacred Heart College community were thrilled to be able to 
welcome parents, friends and members of the local community 
back onsite for the 2022 Junior School Showcase on 20 October. 
This event is one of the highlights of the year for Junior School 
students (Years 7, 8 & 9) at the College, and provides an 
opportunity for them to share their completed project work. 

Students are challenged to complete a major individual project in 
each of the three years of Junior School. These projects aim to 
assist in the development of personal strengths, while also 
providing opportunities for students to challenge themselves.  

The event was a fantastic celebration of all that had been achieved by students at each year level and the 
excitement for its return onsite was clear. Congratulations to all students on their amazing work…and to the 
parents for their ongoing support as these evolved across the year. 
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It was a joyful thrill to see the Year 9 Expo Project return to a live exhibition this year, after 
two years of using a virtual space to showcase student work.  As a key element of the Junior 
School Showcase Evening, the Expo Project presentation was a true gala event, and all 
students involved should feel tremendous pride in their efforts.  On the evening of the 
exhibition, Quambi was filled to capacity with an abundance of remarkable project items, 
including upcycled fabrics, refurbished furniture, reconditioned motors, photographic 
displays, works of art and even a trebuchet!  While each and every finished product is 
impressive, the real outcome of the Expo Project is the often unseen experience of young 
people working with their family members and support networks to share time together 
exploring their passions and expressing their talents.  Well done to all involved! Special 
congratulations to the recipients of our community-voted awards: 

Most Sustainable: Mara Bone 

Most Creative: Kaden Bush 

Most Practical: Genevieve Eames 

Most Unusual: Alice Conaglen 

Most Engaging Presenter: Rhys Garrahan 

Most Outstanding Overall: Juliette Johnson 
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Year 9 Expo continued 

For the first time, we had a show of Junior Art and Design 
work in Buckley, during Junior Showcase evening. It was a 
wonderful event with heaps and heaps of students 
coming down to show their parents and friends their 
work completed throughout the year. The cinema out the 
front with Year 9 Media films was a hit, with students and 
parents taking time to see themselves on screen, as well 
as junior ceramics work, drawing, painting and 
printmaking. It was a wonderful atmosphere! 
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Another Cubby House for St Ambrose Primary School 
 
On Sunday 23 October, five of our Year 12 students with three of their teachers, got together to install another 
cubby house on the grounds of St Ambrose Primary School in Woodend. This project allowed the students to 
meet the outcomes of their study of the Personal Development Skills VCAL unit, which involves connecting with 
an external group to complete a project that will be of benefit to the local community.  This is the second year 
that we have been involved with St Ambrose.   
 
The VCAL students (Mackenzie, Maclaren, Jack, Patrick and Hamish) met with some students from St Ambrose 
earlier in the year to get their input on what they would like them to build.  They suggested a cubby with the 
theme of a schoolhouse.  Last year we designed a cubby that resembles a café.  Good weather conditions on 
Sunday meant that the installation went smoothly and the cubby looks fantastic.  We hope that the St Ambrose 
students enjoy many hours of creative play in the cubbies for years to come.  
  
Special thanks to Darren Paxton and Andrew Scarlett who mentored the VCAL students – without their help it 

could not have been completed, and we really appreciate them giving up their time on a Sunday. 

NEWS FROM  YEAR 12 VCAL  -  Marika Payne 
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Towards the end of Term 3, I went to a soup kitchen event in Kyneton with some other members of the Leader-
ship Team. When I was there I learned that there are a lot of people in the Macedon Ranges who aren't as fortu-
nate as us.  I decided to set up a clothes drive for the homeless.  

 
I put up posters around the College, and visited classes together with some 
members of the Junior Cabinet, to advise people that the clothing would need 
to be wearable, and that they could also donate hygiene items that could be 
given to the organisation.  The clothes were picked up last week. I would like 
to thank everyone who donated clothes or hygiene items to us for this very 
worthy cause. 

 

FUNDRAISING DRIVE FOR THE HOMELESS   -  Ella Takos Year 7   

Student Achievements 

Congratulations to Sarah Ryan Year 8.  Sarah recently started pencil 
drawings in earnest and entered some into the Lancefield show.  As you 
can see she did remarkably well!   
  
Being part of the local shows in our area is such an important part of  
being part of the community.  It’s fun too!  Well done Sarah! 
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Year 7 Swimming 
It has been great to be back at Kyneton Sports and Aquatic Centre for our swimming 
program under the watchful and careful instructions of Marie and Charlotte. The Year 
7s have been working really hard on their survival skills in preparation for the Year 8 
camp at the start of next year. It is imperative that they have the skills and knowledge 
about how to save themself and others, and also have a very good understanding of 
their own ability, particularly in deep water situations. Here are a few photos of what 
has been happening so far. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Year 8 Taekwondo 
This has been a long time coming as the previous two year’s programs have 
been cancelled.  Well I can honestly tell you that the first week and a half has 
definitely been worth the wait. Thank you so much to Michelle and Kathryn 
from Macedon Ranges Taekwondo Club for their passionate and thoughtful 
sessions. The empowerment control and skills these students are 
showing has been very impressive and I (and the students) are really 
looking forward to remainder of our sessions. Here are some action 
photos from our early sessions. 

 

NEWS FROM JUNIOR PHYSICAL EDUCATION  -  Brett Gardner 
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Last Tuesday night saw approximately 100 performances happening in three separate venues at the same time – 
a very busy night! Our Instrumental Recital evening provides an opportunity for all students enrolled in the 
Instrumental Music Program to learn the art of performance, in a safe environment, with a highly supportive 
audience. We had many students performing for the very first time at Sacred Heart, and they did so with great 
success.  There were lots of nerves, but every student who got up to perform is another step closer to being a 
stronger performer! A huge congratulations to every person who performed – a brave and necessary step to 
being a stronger musician. 
 
Our applications for SHC Music Scholarships has now closed.  Applicants will receive advice on their audition 
timeslot, which will take place next Friday (4 November), in the Music classroom. 
Our annual Music Leaders’ Concert will take place on Monday 7 November in the Mary Moloney Theatre, 
commencing at 7:00pm. All performers will be required to be at the College no later than 6:40pm, wearing full 
summer uniform. 
 
This concert is hosted by our 2022 Music Leaders (Charlotte Godsmark and William Shaddock) and celebrates the 
efforts that the students have made towards excellent musical outcomes throughout 2022. Performances will 
come from all of our Ensembles, plus a performance from students, each representing a member of the 
Instrumental Music Staff. We also bid a farewell to all students leaving the 
College who have made a significant contribution to College life through 
Music. This concert is a highlight of the Music calendar! 
 
Following the concert, all 
students and families are 
invited to a light supper in 
the Atrium with the Music 
Staff. 
Students who would like to 
enrol in the Instrumental 
Music Program for 2023 
should do so through this 
link: www.tinyurl.com/
shcmusic2023.  
 
 
 

MUSIC NOTES   -  Terry Carrick 

http://www.tinyurl.com/shcmusic2023
http://www.tinyurl.com/shcmusic2023
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VCE Art Exhibition 
 
A huge congratulations to our wonderful Year 11 and 12 
Visual Art students this year, on their creativity, passion and 
willingness to learn and explore.  

We are lucky to have our Year 11 students work on display 
as well as Year 12 final works, and we can really see the 
talent and passion coming through the ranks. Here are some 
special works we would like to acknowledge.  

Year 11- Exhibition Prize – Nick Garner - Video 

Year 11  - Consistent and Considered Prize- 
   Grace Stewart 

Year 11- Rising Star- Maeve Pierce  

It is a night where we celebrate the 
Visual Arts, in all its wonderful 
messiness, zaniness and passion. We 
highly value the Arts at Sacred Heart, 
and we are so proud to have 
presented this wonderful exhibition.  

It was wonderful to have Danny 
Butterworth attend the exhibition 
opening. For those of you who don’t 
know Danny he is a local artist who 
ran some life drawing classes at the 
College at the start of the year, and 
we have been delighted that he has 
been back to work with our Year 12 
students and mentor them over the 
last few months. We thank you Danny for your insight, and unwavering enthusiasm.  

The students have been lucky to work under the guidance of Ms Sullivan this year, who has pushed them when they need 
to be pushed, revved them up when they need to be revved up, supported them when they need to be supported.  

Every year we award a few special prizes. Those who have shone academically will be awarded prizes in end of year 
assemblies, however because The Arts is not just all about the grades and can be about that something special, we like to 
acknowledge some of the work that really shines for us with a number of awards.  

Exhibition Prize- The work that shines in exhibition. 
Jasmine Gledhill… your vivacious green angel of 
feminism really has become the star of the show. I 
want to congratulate you on your bravery in 
bringing this work to life.  

Acquisition Prize- Each year we purchase a piece of 
student artwork for the College collection. This 
year the Acquisition Prize was awarded to  
Dean Allan for his painting Megalophobia. 
Congratulations Dean!  

Thankyou to all who attended the exhibition 
opening! If you were not able to attend, you can 
check out the exhibition catalogue here 

Ms Samantha Caddey 

https://issuu.com/sacredheartcollegekyneton/docs/punch_exhibition_catalogue_y12_reduced
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EXCITING NEWS.. Pet Portraits are going on tour!  
 
The wonderful Year 7 & 8 pet portraits are heading to the Kyneton Agricultural Show, where they will be seen by 
big crowds! We hope they give as much joy to others as they have to us! Students will then be able to pick up 
their work in the last month of school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             
 
 

           Sheep by Kurt Shiner 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

Bento Beats Vol.2 “Festive Sound of Japan" Performance 
 

If you are into Japanese music and looking for something to do on  
Melbourne Cup Day, this is a highly recommended and extremely rare 
event taking place.  Please book your tickets below before they sell out! 
 

Taikokoro is thrilled to again present BENTO BEATS, a collaborative  
concert exploring Japanese drumming in all its intensity. This year's 
special guest Professional Taiko artist is Eiichi Saito from Japan!!! 
Eiichi is a principal performer with Japan’s most renowned taiko 
ensemble. At BENTO BEATS VOL.2, Eiichi will collaborate with 
Australian based Japanese performers to create a powerful fusion of 
Japanese taiko drums, didgeridoo and Japanese bamboo flute. 

http://www.trybooking.com/CCXRH
http://www.trybooking.com/CDRHS
http://www.trybooking.com/CBNWV

